S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 23rd October 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts, Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Wells, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) 
Apologies:  Mr S Scales, Mr A Evans
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 9th October 2017:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Bland, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present  
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

17/01862/F
Pleasant Holme, 3 The Green, South Wootton
Proposed extension and alterations including extension to outbuilding.
Decision: Object to the Application
· The proposed development would be out of character with the surrounding properties and be detrimental to the visual amenity of the area because of its size. Construction and materials which are not in keeping with adjacent properties. The external façade of the building is to be rendered around the whole of the dwelling with a stone plinth to the base. The front entrance gable is to be stone and the roof is to be finished in blue slate, this is a departure from the exiting brick and interlocking tile finish of the existing dwelling. Contrary to Policy H2 of the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan. (There is no indication in the Application Form to show the materials have changed from the previous application).
· In the Design Statement, it stated that the proposed works would not affect the existing access, for both pedestrian and vehicular concerns with turning to be provided on site. There is insufficient space on site for anything other than a car or small van to turn around, and certainly not a brick, concrete or roof truss delivery lorry.
· Whilst the land was allocated to the Parish under the Inclosure Act 1845 and is shown on the Parish Award on parchment dated 1850, held by the Parish Council, it has not been a Common for more than half a century when it was registered as a Village Green with the Norfolk County Council. This is important as it preserves the rural nature of the land, and because there is no common rights on the Green, which is protected by Bylaws. Whilst there is pedestrian access, there is no right of vehicular access. The Parish Council owns and maintains the Green and gives permission to the occupants of the properties to use the track to reach their properties for their private cars only. The track is not suitable for heavier vehicles and subsequently the Parish Council does not allow Lorries, cranes or any other builder’s vehicles to drive across this track to any of the properties. 
· The Design Statement refers to the property being a five bed house; the Parish Council feels this is misleading as the property is a bungalow with a bedroom in the roof space. To raise the roof and construct a very large house to the proposed size and design will significantly alter the dwelling so as to dominate the area and have a huge adverse impact on the visual amenity of the area which is the focal centre of the village.
· On the application, item 7 refers to trees and the applicant has ticked the ‘No’ box but the plans quite clearly show a tree right next to the proposed building. Item 10 refers to the site being seen from a public road, public footpath or other public land and again the applicant has ticked the ‘No’ box. The site can be seen quite clearly from Nursery Lane and The Green.
17/01882/F

Bryanville – 6 Ryalla Drift, South Wootton

Minor alterations to existing building and rear extension.

Decision: Support the Application
17/01890/F

1 Bryony Court, South Wootton

Extension to property
Decision: Support the Application
17/01899/F

Niagara – 98 Grismton Road, South Wootton

Decision: Object to the Application
· Inadequate access via a very narrow un-adopted road.

· No passing area provided for extra volume of traffic.

· The proposed property would have an adverse impact on the visual amenity of the area.
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Mrs Cornwell mentioned that she had received a consultation from NALC – The Right Homes Consultation. Mrs Cornwell had read through the consultation document and felt that the document was more geared to the local Planning Authority. Mr Bland will read through the document and report back if comments need to be made.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Woodlands Bus Shelter: Mr Narborough asked for clarification as to why the Bus Shelter was different to the Deas Road Bus Shelter. Mrs Cornwell explained that as there are a considerable amount of Gas works under ground in this location the normal foundations could not be laid to support the fully enclosed shelter. The only shelter available was the Cantilever Bus Shelter, which is in situe.
Street Naming - 9 Acre Field: Mrs Cornwell said that she had received correspondence from Mr Christopher Copeland at the Borough Council Street Naming and Numbering department. Mr Copeland had pointed out that an additional street name is required for the proposed new development site. Mrs Cornwell said she had contact Mr David Allberry to confirm the name of his grandfather who originally owned the field. Mr Allberry confirmed his name was Leonard Dean Sandbach. After discussion Mr Bland proposed, seconded by Mr Narborough that the main road leading into the site down to the proposed new Car Park should be called Sandbach Road and the road off to the left (as you look at the site) should be called Leonard Close. This was unanimously agreed.
Street Lighting -  9 Acre Field: Mrs Cornwell said that as a matter of courtesy and as the Parish Council will be adopting the new Street Lights on the development, the Lighting Consultancy Firm had sent across the Risk Assessment, the Connection Schedule and the Environmental Impact Assessment & Lighting Design for the Parish Council to consider. Mrs Cornwell forwarded all paperwork across to the Parish Council Lighting Engineers (K & M Lighting Services Ltd) to get the paperwork checked over. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Mr Buck had read and checked the documents and was happy that everything seemed OK for the Parish Council to adopt the Lighting Columns once they are installed.
Kings Lynn to Hunstanton Railway Steering Group:  Mr Bland informed members that following an invitation, he had attending a committee meeting last Thursday 19th October 2017 at the Town Hall in Hunstanton to hear about the progress made to date with regards to the reinstatement of the railway between King’s Lynn and Hunstanton. The guest speaker was Mr Peter Wakefield from Railfuture. At the meeting Mr Bland picked up some statistics regarding the populations of Coastal Towns and Villages. This was compared with the Scottish Border Towns and the cost of reinstating the railway. Set on these principles the cost of the proposed new Kings Lynn to Hunstanton Railway line would be at 15.25 miles in length about £10.2m = £155,550,000. He said that following the proposal to develop 12,000 new homes in Wisbech, there would be a full passenger service operating in the future from March to Wisbech.  Mr Bland said he would be happy to put together an information sheet for the Parish Council to be distributed to all members. 
Appledore Close update: (Clerks Note) A huge amount of time and resources have been spent in Appledore Close within a two week period of August.

The entire system has been jetted and cleaned; the outfall gullies to the pond have been located and cleaned.  Three chamber lids and frames have been renewed, and also a hidden chamber that was buried has been exposed.

The entire footway has been placed onto a scheme to have it surface dressed next year, and a new gully is to be installed outside no19 to alleviate the problem of pooling water.

Numerous residents have been notified of the proposed works.
In short, the drainage is all fixed, and the footway is in for repair.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 6th November 2017, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
6th November 2017
             
  

                                      Chairman
